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Our Ref: J035 21 3633 
 
 
25 June 2021 
 

Safer Roads Fund 
 
Dear Resident/ Proprietor 
 
A684 SAFER ROADS FUND - PATRICK BROMPTON JUNCTION IMPROVEMENT WORKS 
 
This letter is to inform you that North Yorkshire County Council will be undertaking essential highway 
improvement works at the above location. The works will be carried out under a combination of road 
closures and temporary traffic signal control.  
 
Please note that during the construction of the scheme, Brompton Road will be closed to vehicular 
access at the junction with the A684 in both directions with local signed diversions in place. In addition, 
two-way temporary traffic signals will be deployed on the A684 to ensure the safe operation of the 
highway for all users.  

 
The works are currently programmed to commence on 12th July 2021 and are expected to last for up to 
7 weeks. 
 
Please note, this work is part of an extensive programme and therefore it is possible that some 
adjustment to this start date or the duration of the works may be necessary should unforeseen 
circumstances such as significant weather events or emergencies on the highway network arise.  
Operatives working on site will be observing all current Government guidelines on safe social 
distancing.  
 
The works will be carried out between 07:30hrs and 17:30hrs. This may inevitably delay vehicular travel 
but we will endeavour to reduce delay times during the working period. We request your assistance in 
the following ways: - 
 

 Please contact the Site Supervisor on 07753 813247 to advise of any special access needs you 
may require during the work period; 

 Cooperate and comply with any instructions issued by site staff and the Traffic Safety & Control 
Officer and take extra care whilst near the works area.  

 
For further information, including diversion information and to sign up for alerts, please go to;  
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/roadworks-road-closures-and-diversions 
 
May I draw your attention to the County Councils Corporate Privacy Policy by using the following link 
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/privacy-notices. When submitting a response, we will record personal information 
including your name and address. 

 
We would like to take this opportunity to apologise for any disruption that these works may cause and 
would again request your co-operation to help ensure an efficiently and safely executed project. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Michael Bell  
Site Manager 

Tarmac Trading Ltd 
Contracting Department 

Fell Bank 
Birtley 

Chester le Street 
Co Durham  

DH3 2SS 
 

Tel: 0191 4924008 
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